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GS/AIGETOA/2020/129                                                                               Dated 23.11.2020 
 
To, 

Shri Chandeshwar Singh,     Sri P. Abhimanyu,   
General Secretary, NFTE      Convenor, AUAB    
Central HQ, New Delhi      Central HQ, New Delhi 
 

Subject: Protest organized against the order of Freezing of IDA of all CPSEs employees till 30.06.2021-Reg. 
Reference:  1. DPE Letter No. W-02/0039/2017-DPE(WC)-GL-XVI/20 dated 19.11.2020          
         2. TF-Agitation/2020 dated 20.11.2020 of GS NFTE 
         3. UA/2020/13 dated 21.11.2020 of Convener AUAB 
                
Dear Sir, 
 

We would like to draw your kind attention towards the serious ramification of the order issued by the DPE 

on 19th November, 2020 regarding freezing of Dearness Allowance to Employees of all Central Public 

Sector Enterprises (CPSEs) drawing pay as per 1987, 1992, 1997, 2007 & 2017 IDA Pay Revision guidelines 

at current rate till 30th June, 2021. It becomes more hurting to BSNL employees, where the proposed 3rd 

PRC wef 01.01.2017 was not implemented till date citing the profitability clause.  
 

It is need of the hour to have a common response against such order which inflicts damage to the basic 

rights of our fellow employees and needs to be opposed with full strength and unity among all stake 

holders. I was in touch with various unions and associations on the subject for a common consensus but 

unfortunately couldn’t succeed for a joint common call. To protest against the DPE Order, many of the 

platforms have served the letter to observe lunch hour protest including yours. Even at this belated stage, 

I will request all representatives to hold a dialogue to have a Common Protest to send a unified voice 

against this suppressive measure of the government and strongly demand the roll back of the Order.   

 

So, I once again emphasize that it will be in the larger interest of employees if we all could arrive at a 

common protest call against the order of Dearness Allowance freezing to employees of all CPSEs. Even, 

if it couldn’t achieve now, I extend my support to your Lunch Hour Protest Call as referred above with a 

hope that you will extend your cooperation in our endeavor to reach a consensus in future as well as 

support our various programs to fight against the suppressive measure and roll back of the order.    

With Warm Regards  

                             Sd/-- 
 [MD. WASI AHMAD]  

                             General Secretary 
Copy to: 
1. The Sr GM(SR), BSNL Corporate Office, New Delhi for kind information please. 
2. All members of the association for kind information please. 
 


